






G OPUS~ 
THE OPUS GROUP 

March 4, 2019 

Sent Via Email: sday@lawrenceks.org 
Sandra Day, Planner II 
Planning and Development Services 
City of Lawrence 
First Floor, 6 E. Street 
Lawrence, Kansas 66044 

RE: Proposed Project - 1401 W. 23rd Street, Lawrence, KS 
Smart Code Parking 

Dear Sandy, 

We wrote to you on November 19th, 2018, to supplement the applications associated with 
the development project near the intersection of 23rd and Naismith. In that letter, we identified 
four areas which we believed our applications had slightly deviated from the SmartCode. As 
allowed under the code, we requested approval of the deviations by warrant. One particular 
deviation related to a parking location standard designed to keep parking in the T5 zone away from 
the front of the building. After a recent review of that particular Smart Code provision and the 
specification in our submittal, we believe a warrant is not necessary because the parking location 
and placement is sufficiently set back from the front of the building does not deviate from the 
SmartCode standard. This oversight appears to be one that originated with our submittal, so we 
apologize for any inconvenience that may have caused. 

Smart Code provision 21-500-5.4(f) calls for all on-site parking in these projects to be 
located in a section of the development called the 'Third Lot Layer'. Lot layers are defined in the 
code as "a range of depth of a lot within which certain elements are permitted, as called for in a 
diagram called Table 16". That table illustrates the 1st Lot Layer as the space between the front 
of the building to the front property line. The 2nd Layer is the first twenty feet from the front of 
the building back into the property. And the 3rd Layer is everything behind Lot Layer 2. When 
we submitted the applications, we mistakenly believed we had located parking in Lot Layers 1 and 
2 and would need a warrant to comply with that code provision. Upon further review, we have no 
parking in Lot Layer 1 or 2. As can be seen on the attached depiction, all of the parking is situated 
further than 20 feet from the front of the building, and therefore does not require a warrant. 

Pursuant to the SmartCode, we understand that much of the site planning and details of this 
project, including the warrants, will be handled in the 5b and 5c application processes after 
consideration by the City Commission this week. But given that this project is the first Smart 
Code project under consideration, we'd like to make sure that the information submitted by our 
team is accurate. We look forward to the opportunity to have this project heard at the City 
Commission meeting this Tuesday. 
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If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me. 

Enclosures 

cc: Pat Watkins, Esq. 
Gary Schuberth, Opus 
Joe Downs, Opus 
Judd Claussen, Phelps Engineering 

Regards, 

~£fl!~, 
Director, Real Estate Development 
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